## MADISON COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 5 SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING CB MURRAY BUILDING Tuesday, March 10, 2020

The safety committee meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Micheal Wetherbee.

Committee members present were: Micheal Wetherbee, Rod Stout, Rahn Abbott, Emily McParland, and Lois Tate. Kord Anderson, William T. C. Wood, William Fabel, and Therese Sutton were absent. There were no visitors.

Public Comment: None.

## **SAFETY:**

The safety committee discussed the Coronavirus, and current policies, procedures, and protocols that are in place; discussion also included the possible dangers, current cleaning and sanitizing practices, OPI guidance on school closures, and the potential for county or state governments to close schools due to an outbreak. (See enclosed policies 3417, 5130, 5230, and 8301, and OPI guidance on Emergency School Closures.)

The committee also reviewed the Montana Safety and Security Guidelines (enclosed), and discussed using it as a tool to guide the direction of the committee.

Further discussion of policy 8301 included which hazards to include in the policy language because they are identified as dangers within the Sheridan School District. The committee determined that the recommendation for policy language should be "fire, earthquake, high winds, tornadoes, intruders, firearms, chemical spills, etc..." They also recommended not approving the optional language in Line 34 of the model policy.

The committee was informed that Fox Alarm is installing the new cameras and more door locks.

## **ADJOURNMENT**

At 6:55 p.m., the meeting was adjourned.

The minutes of this meeting were recorded and transcribed by Rebecca E. Larsen, District Clerk.

2.